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and, if relevant, your inquiry may wish to consider requesting a copy of that decision directly from 
SafeWork.  

As well as those two investigations, your inquiry may also be interested in an issue raised by another 
complaint we received in 2019, which concerned the operation of SafeWork’s Triaging and Investigation 
Decision Making Panel (TIDMP). It appeared that the TIDMP did not have visibility of all 
recommendations made by inspectors to investigate specific matters, because in some cases SafeWork 
directors (to whom such recommendations were reported) had unilaterally decided that an investigation 
was not warranted and therefore decided not to refer the recommendation on to the TIDMP.  

In response to our preliminary inquiries about this complaint, SafeWork advised us that it would revise 
the TIDMP’s Terms of Reference to make clear that directors were expected to inform the TIDMP of all 
matters where an inspector had recommended an investigation, including those matters where the 
director had decided not to refer the recommendation to the TIDMP. On 10 June 2020, SafeWork 
confirmed to us that its directors ‘had briefed their respective management teams on amendments to 
the Panel’s Terms of Reference’.  

If you would like any further information about our investigations into SafeWork or work generally in this 
area, please contact Sanya Silver, Deputy Ombudsman (Investigations and Major Projects) at 

 or on  

Yours sincerely 

Paul Miller 
NSW Ombudsman 
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